 ANNUAL 2020 MEETING OF KITTAMAQUNDI COMMUNITY, INC

DEC 13, 2020, via Zoom, due to COVID-19 pandemic

Present for 2020 Council:  Vanessa Deutschmann, Dale Fixsen, Vicki Jenkins-Long, Ken Katzen, Ellen King, Kathy Marshall, Claire Matheny, and Anne Yenchko
The meeting was opened with prayer.  

President's Report was read by Ellen King.

Ellen introduced KC's 3 new Members, Liz Fixsen, Jerry Brown, and Shelby Williams.

Affirmations from those attending were numerous and heartfelt:
1. Dale affirmed Don Benson for creating and operating the Zoom sessions, and the Financial Leadership Team for their assistance in creating the reports

2. Jerry Brown echoed the affirmation for Don Benson and is eager to help out

3. Ken Katzen affirmed Annora Bailey for her work with the Zoom book studies

4. Rebecca Dietz again affirmed Don Benson for the time he has put in to make Zoom work so well, and the Zoom team of Normale, Jules, and Bob Ames who assist him. Rebecca also affirmed the time Don B has spent assisting Sandy in producing the Sunday School Christmas play

5. Don B affirmed Claire for her leadership in these trying circumstances, keeping us together throughout these difficult times

6. Normale affirmed Ellen for leading Council this year

7. Vanessa affirmed Ellen as well for leading with such focus and grace through many difficult discussions and decisions

8. Amy affirmed Ellen and the Council, appreciating all their work she sees from her office perspective

9. Don L affirmed Dale's work on the Financial Leadership Team has been done well-executed

10. Bonnie O also affirmed not only Dale's for FLT work, but the efforts of others as well, especially Marion Hemmerly, Don Link, and Bonnie Personnett.  She also affirmed BGLT for their work this year

11. Harriet Katzen affirmed FLT member Ann Ivester for her work in making the endowment for the KC scholarship at Howard Community College come to be

12. Marge Goethe affirmed all the people who work on Zoom, the Spiritual Education Leadership Team for all the excellent Zoom classes, and all the gardeners for their efforts in beautifying the KC grounds

13. Carol Lobell affirmed Liz Fixsen and Amy Sens for all the music they have provided, and Claire for organizing the music program.  She also affirmed Elaine Buderer for leading the Sacred Garden group and installing the labyrinth

14. Sharon Setzer affirmed Normale Doyle for hosting the Zoom Tuesday talks, and the Black Lives Matter film series

15. Art Spilkia affirmed Mary Brandenburg and all the Zoom poetry group for the writings that came from that SELT class
16.  Martha Lohaus had affirmations for 4 people:  Ellen King for bringing calm to chaos; Claire for her efforts and inspiration in these times; Don B again for all his services to KC; and Anne Yenchko for her years of service to the Human Resources Leadership Team.

17. Mary Brandenburg affirmed Sandy Queen for heading up Sunday School, for her efforts at Agape, and for her contributions to this year's KC Retreat

18. Sandy Queen affirmed Don B's elevator rescue of her and her bridal party

19. Ellen affirmed Claire and Vanessa for their support of her as Council President

20. Liz Fixsen affirmed the many musicians who gave their talents to make worship such a meaningful experience for KC, and KC for its virtual congregational singing

Election Results:

Anne Yenchko reported that all 11 candidates were elected by a majority of the voters.  She thanked her nominating committee of Mary Jane Okan and Bea Luzier for their thoughtful report.  KC now will have a full 2021 Council composed of the maximum number allowed.

Enabling Minister Report:

Claire acknowledges that this has been a stretching, trying time, full of challenges, but also full of creativity as we follow the Spirit's leading.  She commends the community for its presence with one another, bearing witness to the new ways we can meet changes and alterations required by the pandemic, especially in the area of the mission work KC has done, and continues to do, to meet the needs around us.  She appreciates how Sandy Queen has kept our children involved and in touch with one another, especially through the mounting on Zoom of the annual Christmas play.  Thanks also are sent to Rebecca Dietz for her work with Claire on the new CARITAS CARE group, to the volunteers on the Phone Vine, and to the Callers of all the CARE groups who have become the lifeblood of our community. Claire cited two efforts she hopes to see in 2021:  (1) continuation of the anti-racist work, seeking justice where it's needed, such as in the efforts of the Asbury UMC community where their Black Lives Matter banner was burned, and (2) implementation of a January Sabbath for self-care for those who have worked so diligently for our community to survive well.  In listening to those who note how much energy and creativity were required to get through 2020, she notes that we surely need a respite.  Claire will be taking a step back from activities, and invites others to join her—any of KC's worshippers who feel the need for a Sabbath pause, and the KC leadership who also need a respite from the high demands on their time and energy focused so tightly in the past 9 months.  She asks that KC initiate no new initiatives in January, and to postpone all activities that are not urgent.  (Of course there will still be Sunday worship!)  She offers us this time of Sabbath to allow the Spirit to refresh us with self-care, praying, meditating, contemplation, and renewal, and welcomes hearing how each individual might do this renewal.  Spring will likely blossom with new ideas, but for now, let's rest.

Vision Team:
Vanessa reports that the Visioning Team's current members are Theresa Gale, Annora Bailey, Don Benson, Avery Trinh, Mary Brandenberg, Vanessa Deutschmann, and Claire Matheny.  The group has met regularly since July and will next meet in February to ponder new ways to engage the community in formulating a future vision for KC.  She referred individuals to Theresa's Vision Team report for more details.  

Financial Leadership Team:

Dale reported that KC will likely end the year financially with a positive net income of approximately $9,000.  Our generous community has upped their offerings, and even some have overpaid their pledges, while the pandemic has kept expenses under the budgeted amounts in several categories.

Cold Weather Shelter:

Ellen King shared the many differences in the program this year due to restrictions of the pandemic.  The county has found the funds to house all homeless guests in a Columbia hotel for the winter, each person or family in their own room.  Participating religious communities are asked to supply meals and money for laundry for their week—breakfast and lunch to be packaged individually and delivered in the morning, and dinners to be delivered already plated in the evening.   Our dates are March 8 to 15, 2021 and Juls Gilliam will head up the KC effort this year.  The cost for the week's supplies is estimated at $2,000, so divided among KC and our 2 partners, the Oneness Church, and Beth Shalom, it will be $700 each.  Frank Turban has volunteered to cook all the dinners for the week, and Ellen suggested donating to the costs on the KC website, putting “CWS” in the Notes section. There will be an email to the community with all pertinent information.

Other Announcements from the Community:

Ellen encourages the community to participate in Zoom Council meetings, as a great many visitors have taken advantage of this opportunity to see how things get done.

Don Link reminded the community of today's Eventide Zoom event, with music starting at 3:50 pm

Normale inquired about the Retreat date for the 2021 Council.  The date will be set next week at the December Council meeting.

Sandy Queen asks KC adults to participate in the children's Zoom Sunday School.  She hopes to keep the children connected to the KC community by building recognition of KC adults by the children while we are apart.  Contact Sandy to choose your date.

Sarah Anderson asked Dale if there has been any response to the offer of financial aid available to any community member in need.  The offer is still there, but there have been no responses to it.
Claire closed our Zoom meeting with a prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Marshall

Council Secretary
